

The Honorable Morris Udall U.S. House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Udall:

Let me thank you for your support of the Vietnam Veterans Memorial. I especially want you to know how much your help to our organization in the summer of 1980 was appreciated during our effort to get our legislation passed.

There was an unfortunate situation during the last session of Congress, however, and I suppose that former Congressman Don Bailey led you to believe that passing his resolution would somehow aid our efforts to complete the Vietnam Veterans Memorial. Nothing could be further from the truth.

The resolution, coming from a Member of Congress who has been an outspoken critic of our design, was an effort to alter the design by using political pressure rather than the review process outlined in Public Law 96-297. Under that law, the National Capital Planning Commission, the Commission of Fine Arts and the Secretary of Interior must approve the design.

Congressman Bailey essentially tried to use the political clout of the Congress to overrule the Commission of Fine Arts (CFA). The CFA has accepted the additions of the flag and statue to the design, but ruled that these must be put in an "entrance plaza" rather than located as outlined in Mr. Bailey's resolution.

The entire effort to build the important Vietnam Veterans Memorial and been difficult and exasperating. In January of 1982 the entire project was almost scuttled when the Honorable Henry Hyde was able to get forty four House members to ask President Reagan to have us select a new design. We made a compromise with the opponents to add a flag and statue to the design. The compromise hearings were held by our long time ally Senator John Warner.

CORPORATE ADVISORY BOARD

Chairman

Paul Thayer Chairman of the Board and Chief Executive Officer The LTV Corporation

Vice Chairmen
August A. Busch, III
Chairman and President
Anheuser-Busch Companies, Inc.
Wayne M. Hoffman
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer
Tiger International
John G. McElwee
President
John Hancock Mutual
Life Insurance Company
J. Richard Munro
President
Time, Inc.
Edmund T. Pratt, Jr.
Chairman of the Board
Pfizer, Inc.
Lloyd N. Unsell
Executive Vice President
Independent Petroleum
Association of America
T. A. Wilson
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer

Boeing Company

Vheeler III, Esq.* Frank, CPA

Gibbs* V Mayo Ir Esq.* vtorrison, Esq.* E. Radez*

Woods Ir. P.E.

, Scruggs*

ert A. Carter, USAF, Ret.*
*Vice President
V. Doubek, Esq.*
*Irector/Secretary
auriol
—National Salute to
Veterans

Bigelow Director National Salute to Veterans and n Director

IAL SPONSORING

'Red'' Auerbach ilv

of Columbia

leier*
onilla
ir United Latin
in Citizens (LULAC)
i Ellsworth Bunker

irnett io n C 1 Farum of the U S.

1 Carter
1 Max Cleland*
1. Baltasar Corrada
Cosell

chael S. Davison, USA, Ret Inmmander-in-Chief, iv. Europe i. Gerald R. Ford

eyelin oldwater itates Senator zona

Ford

eodore M. Hesburgh, C.S.C. ts of Notre Dame pe wid C. Jones, USAF (Ret.)*

wid C. Jones, USAF (Ret E. Jordan, Jr. ; Urban League J. Kogutek n Legion

n George McGovern n Robert P Nimmo Reagan Rowan

targell taubach* itewart n Cyrus R. Vance nn W. Vessey, Jr.* in, Joint Chiels of Staff

. Warner States Senator rginia filliam C. Westmoreland, Ret.* Chief of Staff, U.S. Army

Chief of Staff, U.S. Army n. Joseph C. Zengerle*

d in Vietnam

Senators Warner and Mathias fortunately were able to stop Mr. Bailey's resolution from passage through the U.S. Senate. Unfortunately, there may be further legislative efforts to exert political pressure over the federal approval bodies during the upcoming session of Congress. These efforts will probably be given a boost by the successful effort that Congressman Don Bailey was able to bring about. I have attached here Mr. Bailey's statement from a recent press conference in which he made clear his intention to use the legislative process in the Lame Duck Session.

I am sorry about this entire matter and am hopeful that we can count on your support in the future. If you have the time I would like to meet with you to discuss this matter.

My highest regard,

Sincerely,

Jan C. Scruggs President

JCS/rm

P.S. Our problem right now is with Secretary James Watt who will not forward our proposal to J. Carter Brown at Fine arts. Our effort to complete the memorial rests in his hands, unfortunately.